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Barbers’ Board Meeting 
Monday, March 11, 2019 
─ 
A meeting of the State Board of Barbers was held on Monday, March 11, 2019 on the 3rd floor conference room at the Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation building located at 500 North Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202. 
Board Member Attendees 
Mr. Phillip Mazza, Chairman
Mr. Andrew Campbell III, ​Barber Member 
Mr. James Dickerson, ​ Barber Member 
Ms. Alberta H. Fisher, ​ Barber Member 
Mr. Derris Gray, ​Consumer Member 
Other Attendees 
Mr. Eric London, ​Assistant Attorney General 
Mr. Christopher Hawkins, Assistant Executive Director
Absent
Mr. Derick Ausby Sr., Barber Member
Ms. Erica Lewis, Executive Director
Agenda 
Quorum Announced and Meeting Called to Order—Chair 
A quorum was announced and the meeting was called to order at 10:13 AM by Mr. Phillip Mazza, Chairman. 
Approval of Agenda 
Chairman Mazza asked for a motion to approve the agenda. Ms. Alberta Fisher made the motion, and it was seconded by Mr. Derris Gray. The agenda was unanimously approved. 
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Approval of December 10, 2018 Minutes 
The minutes for the December 10, 2018 minutes were reviewed by the Board. Mr. Phillip Mazza offered an amendment to the minutes. Mr. Gray made a motion to approve the December 10, 2018 minutes as amended, Mr. James Dickerson seconded the motion. The motion passed. 
New Business 
Introduction to New Staff 
Mr. Christopher Hawkins advised the Board of new staff for both the Cosmetology and Barber Boards. Mr. Hawkins introduced himself as the new Assistant Executive Director of both Boards. Nicole Fletcher was introduced as the new Administrative Specialist for both boards. The Board welcomed Mr. Hawkins and Ms. Fletcher. 
Baltimore Barber School Curriculum Approval
Chairman Mazza advised the Board that the curriculum was forwarded to Mr. Campbell, Industry member, for his review. Mr. Campbell advised that the curriculum was acceptable, but Chairman Mazza recommended that the “Nails” portion of the curriculum be removed, because “nails” are not regulated by the Barber Board. The curriculum was approved by the Board.
Complaint Committee Assignment 
Mr. Gray volunteered to sit on the complaint committee for the June meeting with Chairman Mazza. 
Legislative Updates
Mr. Phillip Mazza, Chairman, informed the Board of two bills related to the Board of Barbers. HB0953 cross referenced as SB0439 was discussed in an Economic Matters Hearing earlier this month and relates to Sunset Review. Under the Bill, the Board will continue in accordance with the provisions of the Maryland Program Evaluation Act (Sunset law) and would be extended for the next 3 years. A review would occur on or before December 15, 2021. The issues found in the review included, but were not limited to, complaint resolution and lack of staffing resources. The Board was granted special fund status in 2018 and the Board advised that will assist In addressing both issues. 
HB1021 would authorize up to three students enrolled in public school barbering courses to work in a barbershop under the supervision of each licensed master barber, instead of just one student. Mr. Christopher Hawkins advised the Board that there seemed to be some confusion regarding exactly what the Bill proposed. Mr. Hawkins stated that at the hearing a barbershop owner located in Baltimore City testified that increasing the amount of apprentices under the master barber would be of great assistance, however, the bill is written specifically to authorize three students enrolled in public school barbering courses to work in a barbershop under the supervision of each licensed master barber, instead of just one student. 
Old Business 
Inspection Report 
Michelle Macer, Licensing Supervisor, is currently drafting a proposal for a shop orientation to serve as a prerequisite when opening a new shop in Maryland. Ms. Macer noted that the “shop orientation” should result in owner’s being in compliance with the rules and regulations. At the end of the orientation, the owner will receive their forty-five (45) day letter and sign the rules and regulations and checklist. 
Ms. Macer reports that the hiring of new per diem inspectors and two new inspectors have increased the number of shops being in compliance. Mr. Campbell, industry member, advised that we were getting positive feedback in the community regarding the increased presence of inspectors.
Public Comment 
Leo Wilson Jr.
Mr. Leo Wilson expressed his interest in joining the Board and retiring as a Barber.
Tracy Hall
Ms. Hall thanked the Board for being so informative and said that she would try to attend future meetings. 
Adjournment 
There being no further business to discuss or to present before the Board, Chairman Mazza asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Derris Gray made this motion, and it was seconded by Mr. Andrew Campbell III. The motion passed, and the meeting was adjourned at 11:07a.m. 
APPROVED BY: _________________________________________ on June 10, 2019. 
